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 PRODUCT BULLETIN NUMBER: 
 

SAFETY ALERT 

84 

 DATE: October 14, 2002 
   

 
 

SUBJECT: Mounting plate – Handler Rotate Lock 
  
SERIAL NUMBERS: 25-27, 34-35, 39, 42, 48,50,55-56, 66, 83, 106, 121, 126-127, 130-131, 133, 

135-137, 141, 147 
  
DISCUSSION: A Top Drive recently developed a significant crack on the mounting plate, 

where the handler lock dog is attached. This crack could result in the 
malfunction of the handler lock and is considered a critical situation, if left 
unattended. 
 

  
RECOMMENDATION: Inspect mounting plate for cracks at the lock dog hinge pin, using MPI 

(see attached drawing for detailed location and previously issued product 
bulletin 36 for additional information).  If any cracks are detected, the 
integrity of the handler lock mechanism is compromised and the 
mounting plate must be repaired or replaced as soon as possible. Contact 
CANRIG for repair procedures.  
Further, CANRIG has improved replacement plates available upon request.  
 
If the plate shows no signs of cracks, repeat this inspection periodically (at 
least every 12 month), to ensure reliable operation of the handler lock.     

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

INFORMATION:  
For further information contact:  
 Field Operations Manager 

Canrig Drilling Technology Ltd. 
14703 FM 1488 
Magnolia, Texas  77354 
Phone:  281.259.8887 
Fax:  281.259.8158 
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Picture of cracked mounting plate 

Crack 
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 Mounting Plate drawing that shows where crack has been found  
 
 
 
 
 

 




